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John A. Auxier, October 7, 1925 – August 27, 2020 
In Memoriam 

 
Dr. John Alden Auxier died Thursday, August 27 at home. He was born on October 7, 1925 
in Paintsville, Kentucky. He is survived by his wife, Mary Lou Whitten Auxier; his daughters 
and stepchildren; and numerous family and friends. 

After John passed a two-year college equivalency exam he quit high school in his senior 
year (1943) to enter the Army Air Corp as a cadet. Subsequently, he became a fighter pilot 
and continued his love of airplanes throughout his life. After leaving the Air Force he 
continued his education at Berea College, graduating in 1951 with a BA in Physics. He was 
then awarded an AEC Fellowship at Vanderbilt University and received an MS in Physics in 
1952. In 1972 he received his PhD in Nuclear Engineering from the Georgia Institute of 
Technology and returned to Oak Ridge National Laboratory (ORNL) to become the Director 
of the Health Physics Division. 

While a graduate student at ORNL in 1952 John was hired by the University of Texas where he coordinated and 
directed the Health Physics Program and was subsequently appointed Chairman of the Department of Physics and 
Engineering of the Radiobiological Laboratory. He returned to ORNL in 1955 as a researcher. 

Dr. Auxier was considered an expert in the areas of nuclear engineering and health physics. He directed research 
in the investigation of pathways of exposure and biological effects of pollutants, both nuclear and non-nuclear, and 
toxic agents’ safety, with emphasis on the needs of practicing health physicists. He participated in, and ultimately 
directed, successful efforts to obtain radiation doses for the survivors of the nuclear bombings of Hiroshima and 
Nagasaki, Japan. He has been a consultant to the Radiation Effects Research Foundation of Japan. 

Dr. Auxier's special consulting activities have included the President's Commission on the Accident at the Three 
Mile Island Nuclear Power Plant. Also, he was the head of the task committee on health physics and dosimetry for 
this incident. He has been a member of the Advisory Committee to the U.S. Department of Energy for the Northern 
Marshall Islands and a member of the Department of Energy/Defense Nuclear Agency Inspection and Advisory 
Team for the Cleanup of Enewetak Atoll. 

Dr. Auxier served as an NCRP Council Member from 1976 to 1994. He was a member of the Budget and Finance 
committee, and served on two scientific committees which produced NCRP Report No. 56, Radiation Exposure 
from Consumer Products and Miscellaneous Sources (1977) and NCRP Report No. 84, General Concepts for the 
Dosimetry of Internally Deposited Radionuclides (1985). 

He received many awards including induction into the Engineering Hall of Fame at Georgia Institute of Technology 
in 1996 and receiving an Honorary Doctorate of Science, Berea College in 1987. He served on the Board of 
Trustees at Berea College for many years and at the time of his death was an Honorary Trustee of Berea College. 

He published over 100 papers and authored the Energy Research and Development Agency (later to become the 
U.S. Department of Energy) Prestige Series book entitled ICHIBAN: Dosimetry for the Survivors of the Bombings 
of Hiroshima and Nagasaki. He served on numerous committees. 

In 1992 Dr. Auxier founded Auxier & Associates Inc., Knoxville, providing radiological health, safety, and 
environmental consulting but his proudest accomplishment was the founding of the Free Medical Clinic of Oak 
Ridge in 2010. 

Memorial Service will be private. An online guestbook can be signed at www.weatherfordmortuary.com. 

The obituary has been modified from the published version in the Knoxville Sentinel. 
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